
MINUTES OF MANCHESTERJSHORTSVILLE JOINT SEWERAGE SYSTEM MEETING AT 

MANCHESTER VILLAGE HALL ON July 19,2022 

Present; Michael Buttaccio 
Fred Mink 
Charlie Fine 
Bill Henry 

Commissioner /Mayor of Manchester 
Mayor of Shortsville 
Trustee of Manchester -ABSENT 
Trustee of Manchester 
Trustee of Shortsville Sharon Trimm 

Roger Lonneville 
Rita Gurewitch 
Gordon Eddington 

Deputy Commissioner/Trustee of Shortsville 
Treasurer of Joint Sewer/Village /Village Clerk Manchester 
Eddington Enviromental LLC 

Recording Clerk: Sandra J. Liberty Village clerk/Treasurer of Shortsville 

The meeting was called to order by Commissioner/Mayor of Manchester Michael Buttaccio at 4pm 

The minutes of May 31st and June 16th were prepared beforehand by the Recording Clerk and on motion of Trustee Henry, seconded by 
Mayor Mink voted and carried unanimously-to accept as prepared and placed on file. 

Treasurer Gurewitch presented the May, Operation and Maintenance Treasurers Report a motion was made by Mayor Mink, seconded by 
Trustee Trimm voted upon and unanimously carried, as prepared and placed on file. 

The following bills were presented to the commission for their audit and were approved for payment on a motion made by Mayor Mink 
seconded by Trustee Trimm. Voted upon and unanimously carried. 

Operation and Maintenance Abstract # 1 vouchers# 4146-4158 checks 4295-4314 $19,833.68 
Operation and Maintenance Abstract #2 vouchers #4160-4184 checks 4315-4333 $109,080.78 

Bond sales is July 26th at l lAM-Closing is August 9th 

Gordon's Report: 
1. Received new JCB 409 front loader-received $40,000 for old machine 2012 Model 409 on live auction online RCI bidding

platform. Amount better than trade in offer of $31,500.
2. Ultraviolet upgrade project is moving along well. Installed concrete footers for new effluent channel. Working on new effluent

manhole. Contractor is waiting on materials that have been delayed from Covid virus.

3. Installed new variable frequency controller at main pump station that was damaged by lightning last October. This project is finally
completed. All repairs were covered by insurance minus a $1000 deductible.

4. Performing Maintenance on equipment
5. Running press and composting sludge.
6. Cutting grass
7. Routine operations

Next meeting is September 20,2022 at 4pm. At Village of Manchester 

Mayor Mink made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Trustee Henry, voted upon all "Ayes" 

Respectively Submitted 

��,/t-�':!:; 
Deputy Village /Clerk Treasurer of Shortsville 


